BUDGET COMMITTEE 10th JANUARY 2001

REPORT OF:
 THE DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES

SUBJECT:
 UPDATED POSITION ON THE DIRECTORATES' REVENUE BUDGET

1.0 Reason for the Report

1.1 
At the meeting of this Committee on 6th December 2000 it was reported that there could be a budget shortfall caused through asset disposals and quarterly rental dates. 

1.2 
This was because certain properties are invoiced quarterly in advance with the fourth quarter being invoiced on the 25th March. This meant that for some properties being disposed of to generate capital receipts only three-quarters rental income would be attributable to 2000/01 whereas the budget assumes four quarters.

1.3 At the time of the last report the full impact upon the budget needed investigating with a report due back once known.

1.4 Members may also recall that it has previously been reported that there is an anticipated shortfall on the commercial rents' budget of £100k.

2.0 Latest Position for the Commercial Rents Budget

2.1 
During the current budget process the amount of rent due from the Commercial Estate for 2000/01 has been assessed taking into account the date when properties are due to be disposed. It should be noted that in accordance with the previous instructions from this Committee these estimates have been prepared on a realistic basis.

2.2 
The current projection is that there will be a shortfall on the budget of approximately £140k in 2000/01. This shortfall represents both those properties unoccupied and the effect of the loss of the final quarters rent for properties being disposed.

2.3 
It could be broadly concluded that the effect of the final quarters' rent is £40k with the main element of this being the ground rent for Salford Shopping Centre of £25k.

2.4 
It should also be noted that the estimates for 2001/02 have been prepared on what can reasonably be expected to be generated from the estate. If the current budget climate is such that this budget cannot be given then there will be an in built shortfall before 2001/02 even begins. This is being considered as part of the overall budget process for 2001/02.

3.0 Other Offsetting Factors

3.1 
As has been previously reported it is still anticipated that income for Building and Planning Control fees will be £50k favourable compared to the budget.

3.2 
There is still tight control being exercised on all areas of expenditure and it is hoped that this may help offset the remaining anticipated shortfall on the Commercial rent budget.

4.0 Conclusion

4.1 
Whilst there is still a problem on the Commercial Estate budget it is not as great as previously considered due to the loss of fourth quarter rental income on those assets being disposed now 

that a full analysis has been undertaken.

4.2 
With the additional income expected in 2000/01 from fees and the control on expenditure being exercised the Directorate budget is finely balanced although prudence would dictate that a small overspend is anticipated.

5.0 
Recommendation

5.1 
That Members note the current position of the Development Services budget.
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